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LONGLAC FOREMEN AND SUPERVISORS ADDRESSED BY E. V. JOHNSON lLongLac Pulp and Paper foremen 
and supervisors were addressed 

by E. V. "Al" Johnson, Kimberly-Clark's Safety Supervisor at a meeting held Thursday afternoon 
July 22nd in the Staff Camp. 

In his opening remarks, the speaker immediately focused attention on the evils of lost 
time accidents by noting that when such accidents occur, people lose wages, they suffer, and 
the inefficient use of manpower resulting is not good living and is not good business. 

Al stressed the importance of having Quality, Sefety and Quantity go hand in hand and 
noted that proper job instruction by foremen and supervisors put across the idea of doing 
the job the right way, which is always the safe way. He also stated that Kimberly-Clark 
management's attitude toward an overall accident prevention program was based on recognition 
of individual responsibility as a key factor in the success of such e program. 

The speaker also outlined the advantages of safety programs being carried into the 
homes and throughout the community, since 83% of all eccidental deaths today originate in 
other than industrial activities. 

In introducing the speaker D. C. Porter, Mill Manager steted that "safety falls on the 
shoulders of all", 
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TENNIS COURTS NOW IN USE Terrace Bay's new tennis courts are now a reality. After weeks 
of preparation and work, two clay topped courts have been com- 

pleted and play commenced last week-end. The courts are located in the Townsite just south 
of the school area and west of the Shopping Centre. 

The Terrace Bay Tennis Club was formed late last summer for the purpose of organizing 
tennis at Terrace Bay and interest exhibited at that time and since, warranted construction 
of the two courts by LongLac Pulp and Paper Company while the club purchased the necessary 
nets, tapes and hardware. : 

At a meeting of the Tennis Club executive held on Wednesday evening July 28th at the 
home of the President, Bob Harris it was agreed that the grounds committee of the club 
would assume responsibility for all general maintenance such as rolling the courts and making 
minor repairs to the clay surface. 

The club Treasurer Jeanne McCord reported on finances and stated that fees had been 
paid by 34 members to date. All tennis players are urged to pay their fees to either Jeanne 
McCord at the North Camp Engineering Office or to Mrs. Stan Hodgkiss, 62 Laurier Avenue, in 
the Townsite. It should be noted that courts may be used by members only. The membership 
oo is $5.00, single mombership is ~5-00, while the fee for children under 16 

is #l.00. 
Tennis equipment may be purchased by members through the club and persons interested 

should contact Grace Noer or Mrs. Stan Hodgkiss, 
Plans are being made by the Tennis Club for a dance which will probably be held in the 

Recreation Hall on Friday, October lst, 
It is hoped that a large number of. the ladies in the Townsite will take advantage of 

the fact that during daytime hours on week days in particular, the courts are not expected 
to be crowded, 
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EXHIBITION SOFTBALL GAMES 
Sunday August lst - Terrace Bay Ball Field 

-M. Lakehead Motors Ladies! vs. Terrace Bay All Star Girls 
-M. Lakehead Motors Men vs. Terrace Bay House League Leaders 

- Seating in bleachers for 500 - 
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